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1 Dr. R. Saravanan 

Experimental 
investigation on partial 
replacement of cement 
using glass powder in 
concrete 

National Conference on 
Recent trends and 
innovations in civil 
engineering (NC-RTICE’22) 
organized by Kings college 
of Engineering. 

978-93-
85057-
25- 
3 

Kings 
College of 
Engineering 

2 Mr.R.Sundharam 

Experimental 
investigation on 
utilization of shredded 
rubber tyre powder in 
construction of 
bituminous road 

National Conference on 
Recent trends and 
innovations in civil 
engineering (NC-RTICE’22) 
organized by Kings college 
of Engineering. 

978-93-
85057-
25- 
3 

Kings 
College of 
Engineering 

3 Mr.K.Arun 

Comparative study of 
normal paver block with 
partial replacement of 
sand by saw dust 

National Conference on 
Recent  trends and 
innovations in civil 
engineering (NC-RTICE’22) 
organized by Kings college 
of Engineering. 

978-93-
85057-
25- 
3 

Kings 
College of 
Engineering 

4 Ms.D. Shrividhya 

Experimental  study on 
partial  replacement  of  
bitumen by  ldpe  bags  
and coarse  aggregate by 
e- waste  on  flexible  
pavement 

National Conference on 
Recent  trends and 
innovations in civil 
engineering (NC-RTICE’22) 
organized by Kings college 
of Engineering. 

978-93-
85057-
25- 
3 

Kings 
College of 
Engineering 

5 Mr.M.Balaji 

Experimental 
investigation on partial 
replacement of fine 
aggregate using waste 
plastic in concrete tile 

National Conference on 
Recent  trends and 
innovations in civil 
engineering (NC-RTICE’22) 
organized by Kings college 
of Engineering. 

978-93-
85057-
25- 
3 

Kings 
College of 
Engineering 

6 
Mr.R.Ramchanda
r 

Treatment of 
commercial effluent 
using activated sludge 
process 

National Conference on 
Recent  trends and 
innovations in civil 
engineering (NC-RTICE’22) 
organized by Kings college 
of Engineering. 

978-93-
85057-
25- 
3 

Kings 
College of 
Engineering 

7 Ms.S. Gayathri 

Effective removal of 
organic concentration of 
textile effluent by using 
natural adsorbents 

National Conference on 
Recent  trends and 
innovations in civil 
engineering (NC-RTICE’22) 
organized by Kings college 
of Engineering. 

978-93-
85057-
25- 
3 

Kings 
College of 
Engineering 

8 Ms.K.Elakkiya 

Experimental 
investigation on partial 
replacement of cement 
by oyster shell 

National Conference on 
Recent trends and 
innovations in civil 
engineering (NC-RTICE’22) 
organized by Kings college 
of Engineering. 

978-93-
85057-
25- 
3 

Kings 
College of 
Engineering 

9 Dr. R. Saravanan 

Experimental 
investigation on partial 
replacement of cement 
using glass powder in 
concrete 

 Ninth National Conference 
on Trendy and sustainable 
development in civil 
engineering (NCTSDCE - 
2022) organized by 
K.S.R.College of 
engineering. 

 

K.S.R.Colleg
e of 
engineering 

2



 

10 Mr.R.Sundharam 

Experimental 
investigation on 
utilization of shredded 
rubber tyre powder in 
construction of 
bituminous road 

National Level Conference 
on Emerging trends in 
engineering design and 
manufacturing (ETEDM-22) 
organized by Hindusthan 
Institute of technology. 

 

Hindusthan 
Institute of 
technology 

11 Mr.K.Arun 

Comparative study of 
normal paver block with 
partial replacement of 
sand by saw dust 

National Conference on 
Smart materials and 
modern building 
techniques (NCSMMBT-
2K22) organized by 
Er.Perumalmanimekalai 
college of engineering. 

 

Er.Perumal
manimekala
i college of 
Engineering 

12 Ms.D. Shrividhya 

Experimental  study on 
partial  replacement  of  
bitumen by  ldpe  bags  
and coarse  aggregate by 
e- waste  on  flexible  
pavement 

National Level Conference 
on Emerging trends in 
engineering design and 
manufacturing (ETEDM-22) 
organized by Hindusthan 
Institute of technology. 

 

Hindusthan 
Institute of 
technology 

13 Mr.M.Balaji 

Experimental 
investigation on partial 
replacement of fine 
aggregate using waste 
plastic in concrete tile 

National Conference on 
Smart materials and 
modern building 
techniques (NCSMMBT-
2K22) organized by 
Er.Perumalmanimekalai 
college of engineering. 

 

Er.Perumal
manimekala
i college of 
Engineering 

14 
Mr.R.Ramchanda
r 

Treatment of 
commercial effluent 
using activated sludge 
process 

Ninth National Conference 
on Trendy and sustainable 
development in civil 
engineering (NCTSDCE - 
2022) organized by 
K.S.R.College of 
engineering. 

 

K.S.R.Colleg
e of 
engineering 

15 Ms.S. Gayathri 

Effective removal of 
organic concentration of 
textile effluent by using 
natural adsorbents 

National Level Conference 
on Emerging trends in 
engineering design and 
manufacturing (ETEDM-22) 
organized by Hindusthan 
Institute of technology. 

 

Hindusthan 
Institute of 
technology 

16 Ms.K.Elakkiya 

Experimental 
investigation on partial 
replacement of cement 
by oyster shell 

Ninth National Conference 
on Trendy and sustainable 
development in civil 
engineering (NCTSDCE - 
2022) organized by 
K.S.R.College of 
engineering. 

 

K.S.R.Colleg
e of 
engineering 

CSE 

17 Dr.S.M. Uma 

Yoga Posture Analysis 
Using Deep Learning 
Technique 

2ND National Conference on 
RTESM 

 Kurinji 
College of 
Engineering
, on Jun9, 
2022 

18 Dr.S.M. Uma 

Automatic Waste 
Segregator 

2ND National Conference on 
RTESM 

 Kurinji 
College of 
Engineering
, on Jun9, 
2022 
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19 Ms.K.Abhirami 

Multilevel Password 
Authentication Using 
Bio-Metric Verification 
For Smart ATM 

National Conference 
NCRTTC’22 

 Arasu 
Engineering 
College on 
01/06/202
2. 

20 Ms.K.Abhirami 

Protection Of Crops 
from Wild Animals in 
Forest Area Using 
Artificial Intelligence 
Based Surveillance 

National Conference 
NCRTTC’22 

 Arasu 
Engineering 
College on 
01/06/202
2. 

21 

Ms.S.Puvaneswar
i 

Secured Application For 
E-Ballot Using Two 
Factor Authentication 

National Conference 
NCRTTC’22 

 Arasu 
Engineering 
College on 
01/06/202
2. 

22 

Ms.S.Puvaneswar
i 

A Smart Android 
Application For Real 
Time Accident Alert 

2ND National Conference on 
RTESM 

 Kurinji 
College of 
Engineering
, on Jun, 
2022 

23 
Ms.R.Suganthalak
shmi 

Block Chain Based 
Certificate Validation 

2ND National Conference on 
RTESM 

 Kurinji  
College of 
Engineering
, on Jun9, 
2022 

24 Ms.B.Sangeetha 

Virtual Mouse Using 
Hand Gesture 

2ND National Conference on 
RTESM 

 Kurinji  
College of 
Engineering
, on Jun9, 
2022 

25 Ms.B.Sangeetha 

Skin disease detection 
based on image 
processing Technique-
Android Application 

2ND National Conference on 
RTESM 

 Kurinji  
College of 
Engineering
, on Jun9, 
2022 

26 
Ms.G.Chandrapra
bha 

Deep Learning based 
Plant Disease 
Predictions using Leaf 
Images 

2ND National Conference on 
RTESM 

 Kurinji  
College of 
Engineering
, on Jun9, 
2022 

27 Mr.M.Arun 

Tamil Voice Assistant 
for Bus Schedule  
 

2ND National Conference on 
RTESM 

 Kurinji  
College of 
Engineering
, on Jun9, 
2022 

28 Mr.M.Arun 

Effective Emergency 
Doctor Finding System- 
App 

2ND National Conference on 
RTESM 

 Kurinji  
College of 
Engineering
, on Jun9, 
2022 

29 Ms.R.Shanthi 

College Bus Pass 
Management System -
ANDROID App 

2ND National Conference on 
RTESM 

 Kurinji 
College of 
Engineering
, on Jun9, 
2022 
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30 Ms.S.Rajarajan 

RFID and Password 
based Door Lock System 
with Notification 

2ND National Conference on 
RTESM 

 Kurinji 
College of 
Engineering
, on Jun9, 
2022 

31 

Ms.R.S.Karthiga 
Ms.D.R.Saranya 
Ms.S.Priyadharsh
ini 

Study of several tools in 
Big Data analytics 

National Conference 
 (NCRTTC’22) 

 Arasu 
Engineering 
College on 
01/06/202
2. 

32 

Ms.D.R.Saranya 
Ms.Priyadharshin
i 

Search engine 
development to enhance 
user communication. 

National Conference 
NCRTTC’22 

 Arasu 
Engineering 
College,  
Kumbakona
m 

ECE 

33 

R. 
Thandayuthapani 

Facepin: Face biometric 
authentication system 
for ATM using Deep 
learning 

2nd International 
Conference on Intellectual 
Research in Science, 
Engineering and 
Management (ICIRSEM 
2022), 28thMay,2022 

- St.Joseph’s 
College of 
Engineering 
and 
Technology, 
Thanjavur. 

34 

W. Newton David 
Raj 

Intelligent Food 
products monitoring 
system using QR code 
scanning 

2nd International 
Conference on Intellectual 
Research in Science, 
Engineering and 
Management (ICIRSEM 
2022), 28th May,2022 

- St.Joseph’s 
College of 
Engineering 
and 
Technology, 
Thanjavur. 

35 

D. Vennila 
Automated water tank 
control system with 
advanced features and 
controlled by using 
mobile 

2nd International 
Conference on Intellectual 
Research in Science, 
Engineering and 
Management (ICIRSEM 
2022), 28th May,2022 

- St.Joseph’s 
College of 
Engineering 
and 
Technology, 
Thanjavur. 

36 

R. Balakrishnan 
BER Performance of 
OFDM with Differential 
Index Modulation for 
Visible Light 
Communication 

2nd International 
Conference on Intellectual 
Research in Science, 
Engineering and 
Management (ICIRSEM 
2022), 28th May,2022 

- St.Joseph’s 
College of 
Engineering 
and 
Technology, 
Thanjavur. 

37 

S. Ramarajan 

Real time public 
transport control and 
information system 

2nd International 
Conference on Intellectual 
Research in Science, 
Engineering and 
Management (ICIRSEM 
2022), 28th May,2022 

- St.Joseph’s 
College of 
Engineering 
and 
Technology, 
Thanjavur. 

38 

P. Rajapirian 

AI class room using 
Raspberry pi 

2nd International 
Conference on Intellectual 
Research in Science, 
Engineering and 
Management (ICIRSEM 
2022), 28th May,2022 

- St.Joseph’s 
College of 
Engineering 
and 
Technology, 
Thanjavur. 

39 

T. Jeyaseelan 

Automatic Insulin 
Injector For Diabetic 
Patients 

2nd International 
Conference on Intellectual 
Research in Science, 
Engineering and 
Management (ICIRSEM 
2022), 28th May,2022 
 

- St.Joseph’s 
College of 
Engineering 
and 
Technology, 
Thanjavur. 
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40 

K. Sudarsanan 

Instant  Video doorbell  

2nd International 
Conference on Intellectual 
Research in Science, 
Engineering and 
Management (ICIRSEM 
2022), 28th May,2022 

- St.Joseph’s 
College of 
Engineering 
and 
Technology, 
Thanjavur. 

41 

T. Pasupathi 

IoT  Enabled smart 
kitchen for cooking 

Second International 
Virtual Conference on 
Recent Trends in Electrical 
Energy, Artificial 
Intelligence, Internet of 
Things and Nano materials 
(IVC-RTEAIN-2022) 

- 26th May 
2022, 
M.Kumarsa
my College 
of 
Engineering
, Karur. 

42 

S. Sivakumar 
Design and 
Implementation of night 
patrolling robot for real 
time monitoring. 

2nd International 
Conference on Intellectual 
Research in Science, 
Engineering and 
Management (ICIRSEM 
2022), 28th May,2022 

- St.Joseph’s 
College of 
Engineering 
and 
Technology, 
Thanjavur. 

43 

W.Newton David 
Raj 
N.Mangaiyarkara
si 
T.Pasupathi 
U.Jeyamalar 

Design and 
Implementation of 
MIMO-FSO 
Communication System 
for Disaster 
Management 

2nd International 
Conference on Intellectual 
Research in Science, 
Engineering and 
Management (ICIRSEM 
2022), 28th May,2022 

- St.Joseph’s 
College of 
Engineering 
and 
Technology, 
Thanjavur. 

EEE 

44 

R.Sundaramoorth
i 

SOC and SOH Estimation 
Based on Adaptive 
Systems for Battery 
Operated Vehicle 
Systems. 

International 
E-conference on Advanced 
Electric Vehicle Drives 
(ICAEVD 2022), 11th and 
12th April 2022. 

978-93-
5627-
180-7 

Navodaya 
Institute of 
Technology 

45 

R. Arulraj Optimal Distributed 
Generation Planning in 
Distribution Network 
Using (MCSO) 
Algorithm.  

International Virtual 
Conference on  “Innovative 
Research in Power and 
Energy Engineering 2.0 
(IRPEE-2.0’22)”,  
18th May 2022 

- Arasu 
Engineering 
College 

46 

J.Arokiaraj Wireless Charging for 
Electric Vehicles 

1st International Conference 
on Emerging Trends in 
Electric Vehicles and Smart 
Technologies  
(ICETEVST-22) -21.04.22 & 
22.04.22 

978-93-
94899-

37-7 

SRM TRP 
Engineering 

College 

47 

R.Sundaramoorth
i 

Development of Battery 
Management Systems 
for Electric Vehicles 
Applications 

2nd International 
Conference on Intellectual 
Research in Science, 
Engineering and 
Management  
(ICIRSEM 2022), 
 28th May 2022  

- St.Joseph’s 
College of 

Engineering 
and 

Technology 

48 

R.Sundaramoorth
i 

Over Voltage Protection 
and Harmonic Rejection 
for Electric Vehicle 
Applications 

1st International Conference 
on Emerging Trends in 
Electric Vehicles and Smart 
Technologies 
(ICETEVST-22), 21.04.22 & 
22.04.22 

978-93-
94899-

37-7 

SRM TRP 
Engineering 

College 

49 

R. Arulraj RF based vehicle over 
based automatic 
controlling system 

2nd International 
Conference on Intellectual 
Research in Science, 
Engineering and 
Management  
(ICIRSEM 2022), 
28th May 2022 

- St.Joseph’s 
College of 
Engineering 
and 
Technology 

6



50 

Dr.M.Meenalocha
ni 

IoT Based Monitoring 
for Smart Cities 

1st International Conference 
on Emerging Trends in 
Electric Vehicles and Smart 
Technologies  
(ICETEVST-22), 21.04.22 & 
22.04.22 

978-93-
94899-

37-7 

SRM TRP 
Engineering 

College 

51 

P.Thirumagal Automatic Energy 
Conservation System 
Based on IoT 

2nd International 
Conference on Intellectual 
Research in Science, 
Engineering and 
Management  
(ICIRSEM 2022), 
 28th May 2022 

- St.Joseph’s 
College of 
Engineering 
and 
Technology 

52 

R.Sundaramoorth
i 

Recent Trends In 
Electrical Drives 

9th International 
Conference on Emerging 
Trends in Engineering and 
Technology (ICETET’22),  
29th and 30th April 2022 

- PandianSar
aswathiYad
av 
Engineering 
College 

53 

Sundaramoorthi 
R 

Optimized SCADA 
Systems For Electrical 
Substations 

9th International Conference 
on Emerging Trends in 
Engineering and 
Technology (ICETET’22), 
29th and 30th April 2022 

- PandianSar
aswathiYad
av 
Engineering 
College 

MECH 

54 
Dr. T. Pushparaj 
& Mr. V. Vinoth 

Kannan 

Book Chapter on 
“Characteristics Analysis 
of Performance as Well 

as Emission of 
Elaeocarpus Ganitrus 

Additive Based Pumpkin 
and Juliflora Mixed 

Biodiesel Blend in CI 
Engine” 

Diesel Engines and 
Biodiesel Engines 

Technologies 

978-1-
80355-
787-8 

Intech Open 
Limited 

5 Princes 
Gate Court, 

London, 
SW7 2QJ, 

UK 

55 

T.Pushparaj 
B.Abinash, 
B.Jayaraj,  

Design and Fabrication 
of Solar power trolley 

National Conference on 
Energy and Manufacturing 

Scenario-2022 

978-93-
85057-

22-9 

Kings 
Publications 

56 
Akashraja.D, 

FazilAhamed.S 

Design and fabrication 
of Automatic urinal 

flushing system 

National Conference on 
Energy and Manufacturing 

Scenario-2022 

978-93-
85057-

22-9 

Kings 
Publications 

57 
M.Abimanyu, 

B.Akash,  

Micro structural and 
Characterization of 

Nicrbsi Thermal 
Sprayed Coating on 
Super Ferrous 800 

Metal 

National Conference on 
Energy and Manufacturing 

Scenario-2022 

978-93-
85057-

22-9 

Kings 
Publications 

58 

R.Akash, 

U.Muthukumar

an,  

Experimental 

Investigation of 

Dissimilar metal by 

using shielded metal 

arc welding 

National Conference on 
Energy and Manufacturing 

Scenario-2022 

978-93-
85057-

22-9 

Kings 
Publications 

59 
Arulselvam.E, 

Vignesh.M,  

Tribology properties 

upgrading over 

fusion deposition 

modeling process 

parameter effect on 

PMM 

National Conference on 
Energy and Manufacturing 

Scenario-2022 

978-93-
85057-

22-9 

Kings 
Publications 

7
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60 
S.Jegathish, 

S.Naveen,  

Mechanism for Four 

wheel Steering with 

small turning radius 

National Conference on 
Energy and Manufacturing 

Scenario-2022 

978-93-
85057-

22-9 

Kings 
Publications 

61 

C.Guhan, 

E.Midhunkuma

r,  

Performance and 

emission 

characteristics 

Analysis in CI by 

using of Annona with 

1 Pentanol 

National Conference on 
Energy and Manufacturing 

Scenario-2022 

978-93-
85057-

22-9 

Kings 
Publications 

62 

S.Sanjaykumar, 

K.Selvaganapat

hy,  

Synthesis and 

characterization of 

Aluminium 

composites (Al – SiC 

– Y2O3) 

National Conference on 
Energy and Manufacturing 

Scenario-2022 

978-93-
85057-

22-9 

Kings 
Publications 

63 
C.Akilarasan, 

K.Chandru,  

Design, fabrication and 
analysis of 

electrochemical 
grinding machine 
(silicon carbide) 

National Conference on 
Energy and Manufacturing 

Scenario-2022 

978-93-
85057-

22-9 

Kings 
Publications 

64 
Aswin.D, 

Brithiviraj.D,  

Mechanical properties 
upgrading over fusion 
deposition modelling 

process parameter 
effect on polymer 
matrix composite 

National Conference on 
Energy and Manufacturing 

Scenario-2022 

978-93-
85057-

22-9 

Kings 
Publications 

65 

Venkatesh.A, 

Karthik 

karan.S,  

Design and Fabrication 
of Three axis 

Pneumatic Trailer by 
Wireless. 

National Conference on 
Energy and Manufacturing 

Scenario-2022 

978-93-
85057-

22-9 

Kings 
Publications 

66 

P.P.Shanthara

man 

P.Pradheesh, 

S.Samuel,  

Metallurgical Study on 
high temperature hot 

corrosion 
Characteristics of 

IN625 

National Conference on 
Energy and Manufacturing 

Scenario-2022 

978-93-
85057-

22-9 

Kings 
Publications 

67 
S.Arunpandiyan, 

P.Manikandan,  

Synthesis and 
characterization 

studies on cu-sic-Y2O3 
hybrid composites 

National Conference on 
Energy and Manufacturing 

Scenario-2022 

978-93-
85057-

22-9 

Kings 
Publications 

68 
D.Pavithraj, 

R.Rajadurai,  

Corrosion study of 
SS316 at an 

elevatedtemperature 
of 800°c                                                                 

National Conference on 
Energy and Manufacturing 

Scenario-2022 

978-93-
85057-

22-9 

Kings 
Publications 

69 

R.Thiruvengade

n, 

K.A.Yogendran,  

Design and Fabrication 
of Grass Cutting Bicycle 

National Conference on 
Energy and Manufacturing 

Scenario-2022 

978-93-
85057-

22-9 

Kings 
Publications 

70 

S.R. Hariharan, 

S. Mahendran,  

S. Sakthi,  

M.Vimalkumar  

Microstructure, 

mechanical and wear 

behavior of 

LM24/SiC/MoS2 

hybrid composites 

produced via liquid 

metallurgy process 

National Conference on 
Energy and Manufacturing 

Scenario-2022 

978-93-
85057-

22-9 

Kings 
Publications 

8



S&H 

71 Dr. P. Saravanan 
Text Book on 

“Engineering Chemistry” 
- 

7893850
5-7243 

Kings 
Publication 

72 Dr.V.Sureshkumar 

CSIR Sponsored A 
comparative study of 
polythiophene (pth) and 
Itsderivatives on 
corrosion inhibition 
ofmildsteel by 
Weight loss method 

National Conference on 
“Chemical, Environment, 
Energy and Engineering 
Research” 
(NCCEEER - 2021) 

 ARASU 
ENGINEERI
NG 
COLLEGE, 
Kumbakona
m 

73 Dr.S.Udayakumar 

CSIR Sponsored 
Adsorption of chromium 
ion by low cost acid 
Activated carbon- 
cocciniagrandis 

National Conference on 
“Chemical, Environment, 
Energy and Engineering 
Research” 
(NCCEEER - 2021) 

 ARASU 
ENGINEERI
NG 
COLLEGE, 
Kumbakona
m 

74 Dr.P.Saravanan 

CSIR Sponsored A study 
on the eco-friendly 
natural dye obtained 
from 
Barks of 
odinawodierlinn. On 
wool in different 
Conditions 

National Conference on 
“Chemical, Environment, 
Energy and Engineering 
Research” 
(NCCEEER - 2021) 

 ARASU 
ENGINEERI
NG 
COLLEGE, 
Kumbakona
m 
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Proceedings of NC-RTICE’22 / Kings College of Engineering  

 
 
 

 12  ISBN : 978-93-85057-25-3 
   

CE012 

EXPERIMENTAL INVESTIGATION ON PARTIAL 

REPLACEMENT OF CEMENT USING GLASS POWDER IN 

CONCRETE 
Dr. R. Saravanan, Ph.D.,  S.Jayashree   R.Nandhini   S.Rahini 

Professor, UG Students 

Kings College of Engineering, Pudukkottai 

 

Nowadays Cement industries produce harmful environmental impacts due to the 

emission of carbon-dioxide from it. We have to replace the cement to protect the 

environment. In this project we are going to replace the cement by glass powder 

partially. Waste Glass Powder can be used as a binding material for the partial 

replacement of cement, it can acts as a filler material. We have to collect the waste  

glass materials. After the process of proper cleaning, the glass is used as the 

crushed powder for the replacement of cement. When the waste glass grained into 

a very fine powder, it shows pozzolanic properties because it contains high SiO2 

and therefore to some extent it can replace cement in concrete and contribute 

strength development. In this process we will do the similar tests of cement on 

glass powder to know the properties of glass powder. This investigation will  

conclude that the age of testing the cube may affects the compressive strength.  
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Proceedings of NC-RTICE’22 / Kings College of Engineering  

 
 
 

 14  ISBN : 978-93-85057-25-3 
   

CE014 

EXPERIMENTAL INVESTIGATION ON UTILIZATION OF 

SHREDDED RUBBER TYRE POWDER IN CONSTRUCTION OF 

BITUMINOUS ROAD 

SUNDHARAM R
1
, DHINAKARAN.D

2
, THILAK.M

3
, SIVASANKAR.M

4
          

1
Assistant Professor, Department of Civil Engineering 

2,3,4
Final Year Student(UG), Department of Civil Engineering 

Kings College of Engineering, Pudukkottai 

 

The waste generation from old rubber tires has been increasing and causing 

environmental degradation with the escalation of vehicles number especially in the 

cities. Bitumen is extensively used in flexible pavement construction and as its 

manufacturing industries were still growing, the cost has not been much affordable. 

This study aimed at evaluating the possibility of a partial replacement of ordinary 

bitumen by tire rubber waste, with the purpose to reduce not only the amount of 

rubber wastes dispersed in the nature, but also the material cost, while keeping or 

improving the bitumen product performance. 
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Proceedings of NC-RTICE’22 / Kings College of Engineering  

 
 
 

 16  ISBN : 978-93-85057-25-3 
   

CE016 

COMPATRATIVE STUDY OF NORMAL PAVER BLOCK WITH 

PARTIAL REPLACEMENT OF SAND BY SAW DUST 

K.ARUN
1
, S.CHANDRU

2
, A.JOSHI

3
, A.PATRICK ANTONY SAMY

4
 

1
Assistant Professor, Department of Civil Engineering 

2,3,4
Final Year Student(UG), Department of Civil Engineering 

Kings College of Engineering, Pudukkottai 

 

This study investigates between normal paver block and  partially replacement of 

sand by using sawdust. The presently paver block is used in outdoor versatility 

application and also it is used in street road and other construction places. Concrete 

paving blocks are ideal  materials on the footpaths and roads for easy laying, better 

look and finish. Today the construction field lags down due to various reason. 

Among that, important one is lack of sand. To solve this problem we replaced the 

sand by sawdust for making paver blocks. Sawdust can easily available at low cost. 

It is environmental eco friendly material. The development of sawdust concrete is 

suitable for the production of lightweight load bearing blocks (Outdoor Purpose), 

where the ingredients used in the mixing are cement, aggregates, water and 

sawdust. The physical and mechanical properties of sawdust concrete not only 

depend on the amount of sawdust used but also on the chemical and physical 

characteristics of the sawdust. Here we conduct Compressive strength over the saw 

dust paver block to determine their properties and strength. 
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An efficient transport system is a prerequisite for the sustainable development of a 

country, which plays a very important role in the speedy and economic growth of a 

country. In India mostly bituminous roads are preferred. The significant change in 

seasonal temperature demands improved road characteristics. The use of materials 

such as LDPE bags, electronics waste etc. offers an economically viable and 

sustainable alternative towards increasing demand for better road construction. 

Improve the quality by coating the aggregates with plastic to reduce the 

deterioration and to what extent bitumen and aggregate replaced by waste plastic 

and e-waste. 
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Plastics have become now integral part of the day today life. PolyVinyl Chloride 

(PVC) bags, Polyethylene Terepthalate (PET) bottles, and many other products are 

finding wide range of applications in all fields of life. These non-biodegradable 

products are used and thrown out which leads to the environmental pollution. 

These plastic varieties which are dumped in open and which otherwise create 

nuisance and damage to public can be utilized in eco-friendly way to reduce the 

problems it creates. In the present study, these non biodegradable plastic products 

viz. polythene bags and PET bottles are pulverized and used in concrete as a partial 

replacement for fine aggregate. The replacement to the extent of 0%,10%, 20% and 

30% is we has to be  tried. 
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    Treatment of  waste water involves a variety of method .      Biological treatment  

using  Aerobic Activated Sludge Process has been in practice over a century. 

Conventional Activated Sludge Process (ASP) is the most common and oldest bio 

treatment process used to treat municipal and industrial waste water . Typically 

waste water after Primary Treatment i.e. Suspended impurities removal is treated 

in an activated Sludge process based biological tratment system comprising 

Aeration Tank followed by Secondary Clarifier . The Aeration Tank is completely 

mixed Bio Reactor where specific concentration of biomass (measured as mixed 

liquor suspended solids) (MLSS) is maintained along with sufficient dissolved 

oxygen (DO) concentration  (typically 2 mg/l) to effect bio degradation of soluble 

organic impurities measured as biochemical oxygen demand (BOD 5 days). The 

hydraulic retention time (HRT) is varied in the range  3-8 hrs. the maximum BOD 

removal efficiency obtained was 93.7% and turbidity removal efficiency was 

87.6% in the 8 hrs HRT. 
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The textile industry is a large water consumer. Effluent from the textile industry 

contains toxic compounds. These compounds contaminate the surface water, 

thereby making it unfit for irrigation and drinking. Since farmers use water from 

the rivers for agricultural purposes and the residents of the town, use both the 

surface and underground water from the same area as potable water, it is quite 

unsafe to discharge this effluent into water body. Suspended solids can clog fish 

gills, either kill them or reduce their growth rate. They also reduce the ability of 

algae to produce food and oxygen. The main aim of this study is to utilize natural 

low cost adsorbent materials like neem powder, China clay, bark plantain plant, 

parthenium species powder. The removal efficiency of COD, BOD, color, total 

dissolved solids, pH, chloride gave a better result by using these natural adsorbents  
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Concrete is a mixture of cement, fine aggregate, coarse aggregate and water. 

In this project we are going to replace the cement by oyster shell partially.The 

oyster shell will be available in the sea shore side. We going to replace Ordinary 

Portland Cement(OPC)partially by 10%,15%,20%. In this research ,we are going 

to discuss about the high performance of concrete by replacing the cement by 

oyster shell and we are going to determine the effect on the shell with the concrete 

experimentally. Therefore to some extent replace cement in concrete contribute 

strength development. In this process we will do the common tests of cement on 

oyster shell. This investigation will conclude test the compressive strength.  
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Chapter

Characteristics Analysis of 
Performance as Well as Emission 
of Elaeocarpus Ganitrus Additive 
Based Pumpkin and Juliflora Mixed 
Biodiesel Blend in CI Engine
Vinoth Kannan Viswanathan and Pushparaj Thomai

Abstract

Up-to-the-minute researches of different countries have used conformist seed 
oils such as jatropha oil, coconut oil for the synthesis of biodiesel. In the present 
investigation, (pumpkin) Cucurbita pepo. L along Prosopis juliflora seed oil was used 
for the synthesis of mixed biodiesel with 5 ml Elaeocarpus Ganitrus (Rudraksha) as 
additive. Performance tests were conducted using biodiesel blend in water cooled 
CI engine and the emissions were analyzed using a five-gas analyzer. Pumpkin and 
Juliflora biodiesels were blended in equal ratio to form mixed biodiesel denoted by 
PJB. It was observed that there was 51% amplify in Brake Thermal efficiency and 33% 
diminution in Brake Specific Fuel consumption at the maximum load when compared 
to diesel for PJB20 blend with 5 ml additive. It was also noted that emission of CO 
bargain by 75%. CO2 bargain by 16.95%, HC compact by 49.2% and NO compact by 
34.2% for PJB20 blend with 5 ml Rudraksha additive than that of diesel. The smoke 
opacity with respect to diesel was also noted to be concentrated by 6% for PJB20 with 
additive used as fuel in CI engine without any engine modification.

Keywords: Cucurbita pepo. L (pumpkin), Prosopis Juliflora, B20 biodieseel blend, 
Elaeocarpus Ganitrus, Rudraksha, Emission characteristics, 5-gas analyzer

1. Introduction

Liquid fuels of agricultural origin are being increasingly considered as alternatives 
to gasoline and gas oil as sources of energy. Specifically, biodiesel has a substantial 
potential to reduce oil imports and ensure continuity in the energy supply [1]. The 
main alternative fuels operated so far are oxygenates (alcohol, ether etc.), vegetable 
oils and their esters, gaseous fuel (hydrogen, liquefied petroleum gas etc.), gas to 
liquids (GTL) and coal imitatives. Ethanol has attracted attention wide-reaching 
because of its potential use as an alternative fuel [2]. New cheap oil crops are wanted 
to produce economical oils appropriate for biodiesel production. One of the possible 
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substitute oil crops for the Mediterranean area is pumpkin seed (C. pepo L.). To the 
authors’ best knowledge, studies on pumpkin seed oil as the feedstock for methyl 
ester making were never conducted. In the search for substitute oils for biodiesel pro-
duction, pumpkin seed oil here a promising choice; however, this cannot be regarded 
as a massive raw material for biodiesel production on a large scale. The percentage 
increase of biodiesel in the blends increases emissions due to improper combustion 
process [3]. However, the selecting of oil is an important measure for biodiesel perfor-
mance. In biodiesel production, it is needed to make the low cost oil crops. Pumpkin 
oil and juliflora oil are few of the good oil crops for biodiesel production. The pump-
kin seed oil contains an oil intensity of 42–54% depending on numerous factors such 
as plant area, climate and state of ripeness [3]. The biodiesel is extracted from digest-
ible or non-digestible vegetables by using transestrification production method [4, 5]. 
The biodiesel have most widely used five types of methyl esters like methyl linolenate, 
methyl stearate, and methyl oleate and methyl palmitate [6]. During the combustion 
phase of the biodiesel, engine emitted 9% carbon composition which is less than high 
speed diesel [7]. In any type of biodiesel preparations FFA oil content of less than 3% 
has been easily converted by using a catalyst [8, 9]. Similarly, the transesterification 
process of base catalyst cannot access the high amount of FFA content in vegetable 
oils [10–12]. EG biodiesel can be blended with other biodiesel as additives for improv-
ing the performance and reducing the emission at effective cost [13]. mixture of two 
biodiesels in equal weight ratio namely C. pepo.L (pumpkin) and Tectona grandis 
(teak) seed oil was used for the synthesis of biodiesel with 5-ml Diethyl ether as 
additive [14]. Present work investigates the biodiesel obtained from transesterifica-
tion process of Pumpkin and Maize is used as an alternative fuel to diesel [15]. Present 
investigation, (pumpkin) C. pepo.L and prosopis juliflora seed oil was used for the 
synthesis of biodiesel [16].

In this experiment, pumpkin seed oil, juliflora seed oil are converted to fatty acid, 
by adding 15 g potassium hydroxide (KOH) as catalyst for transesterification [17]. 
Rudraksha was added as additive to the exceeding mixed biodiesel blend and the 
engine was driven with minimum load to maximum load and at excess load condition. 
From the results, it was noted that here was an enhancement in BTE and diminish 
in Specific fuel consumption. The advantage of C. pepo oil along with prosopis juli-
flora oil over other edible oil stretch out in the oil price. In this regard the proposed 
research work is aimed to focus on the performance and emission of the pumpkin and 
juliflora mixed biodiesel blend with Rudraksha additive.

5 ml Rudraksha biodiesel as additive was added to mixed biodiesel blend Pumpkin+ 
Juliflora biodiesel called PJB were then blended with diesel. Take 900 ml of diesel in 
1000 ml measuring jar first and add 100 ml PJB biodiesel and add 5 ml Rudraksha 
additive named PJB10 biodiesel. Take 800 ml of diesel in 1000 ml measuring jar first 
and add 200 ml PJB biodiesel and add 5 ml Rudraksha additive named PJB20 biodiesel. 
Take 700 ml of diesel in 1000 ml measuring jar first and add 300 ml PJB biodiesel and 
add 5 ml Rudraksha additive named PJB30 biodiesel. Take 600 ml of diesel in 1000 ml 
measuring jar first and add 400 ml PJB biodiesel and add 5 ml Rudraksha additive 
named PJB40 biodiesel. Take 500 ml of diesel in 1000 ml measuring jar first and add 
500 ml PJB biodiesel and add 5 ml Rudraksha additive named PJB50 biodiesel. In 
India Rudraksha is available in abundance from the Gangetic plane in foothills of the 
Himalayas and hilly regions, which can be converted into biodiesel. Rudraksha trees can 
be cultivated in larger scale which may cause severe impact on expenditure of EG bio-
diesel production. The EG biodiesel as additive are blended in minimal quantity of 5 ml 
with diesel fuel consumption which led to better performance and clean environment.
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It is indeed awesome that the Department of Mechanical Engineering is organizing a National 

level conference(NCEMS’22) on 09thJUNE, 2022. 

The symposium aims at bringing researchers, academicians, and practicing engineers on to a 

common platform which provides a national forum for researchers to exchange of ideas in recent 

advances on various aspects of theories, analysis, experimentation and computational method in 

energy and manufacturing scenario. I am confident that it would be really essential to chip in 

discussions on technology and would serve the society with a fruitful end result in future. 

I am in no doubt that the symposium will be successful and I would like to express my sense of 

gratitude to the organizing chair, the organizing secretaries, the faculty members, and students 

for excellent work and I wish to give a warm welcome to the delegates to grace the Juncture with 

scintillating success.  
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Dr.R.Rajendaran 
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MESSAGE 

 

 

On behalf of the Organizing Committee, I feel happy to invite you to the National Level 

Conference “NCEMS’22” on 09thJune, 2020, organized by the Department of Mechanical 

Engineering.  

Mechanical Engineering is one of the broadest engineering disciplines and is notable for its 

versatility. As a result of new technological developments, this field has undergone a remarkable 

transformation. Hence, the emerging research issues in the design & production of mechanical 

systems are to be focused and addressed.  

I congratulate the members of various committees and I wish them best for their successful 

conduct of the e-symposium. I appreciate their efforts in providing a virtual platform for 

dissemination of innovations, discussion on recent trends and establishing collaboration in the 

promising fields of Mechanical Engineering to the participants. I am sure, this Symposium will 

be a great success & everyone will benefit from it. 

I wish all the participants a great success in their endeavors.  

Regards  

 

Dr. J. Arputha Vijaya Selvi 

Principal 
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MESSAGE 

It is indeed pleasure to note that, the Department of Mechanical Engineering is organizing a 

“National Conference on Energy and Manufacturing Scenario 2022”on 09.06.2022. It is 

appreciated that, this conference has attracted presentations from reputed institutions and throws 

lights on various flourishing techniques pertaining to Energy and Manufacturing domain. Hope 

the deliberations will bring in lot of insights in the emerging areas of this discipline. I 

congratulate the efforts made by the faculty members of the mechanical department and the 

Head, for their untiring efforts to conduct the conference and wish them successful deliberations. 

Best wishes 

Regards 

 

 

Dr.S.Sivakumar 

Vice Principal 
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     MESSAGE 

Welcome to Kings College of engineering, punalkulam. 

On behalf of the Mechanical Engineering department, I am delighted to welcome all the 

participants, for national level conference(NCEMS’22) on 09thJune, 2022. Expansion of 

knowledge takes place when the intellectuals come together and exchange their ideas and 

experiences in a common forum like conferences, journal publications and symposium. It will 

give participants a platform to exchange ideas, discover novel opportunities, reacquaint with 

colleagues, meet friends, and broaden their knowledge. 

I hope that, you will find the National Level conferenceand your stay in Kings College of 

Engineering both valuable and enjoyable. I congratulate all the participants of the NCEMS’22. I 

believe this national level conference will be a great success and everyone will benefit it from it. 

With open arms and warm regards, we look forward to welcoming you NCEMS’22. 

Thank you 

Regards 

 

 

Dr.T.Pushparaj 

HOD-MECH 
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MESSAGE 

04.06.2022 

 

I am extremely glad to note that the Department of Mechanical Engineering, Kings College of 

Engineering is Organizing A National Level Conference on “Energy and Manufacturing 

Scenario 2022” on 09th June 2022. 

I am sure that interaction between the students from various parts of the country is sharing the 

knowledge and latest developments in the field. 

I wish a great success for the Conference, which will provide a platform for exchanging 

scientific ideas. 

I'm happy to see that the conference has received an overwhelming response all over India. I take 

this opportunity to congratulate the organizing committee, supporting staff, and delegates for the 

initiative and wish a grand success for the National Level Conference on “Energy and 

Manufacturing Scenario 2022”. 

 

Thank You 

Regards 

 

Dr.D.Jeyasimman 
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